Acle Parish Council 

Meeting Date:


Monday, 4th March 2013
Venue:



Methodist Church, Bridewell Lane, Acle

Time:



8.00 p.m.

Present:
Mr D Burnett, Mrs J Clover, Mr B Coveley, Mr B Grint, Mr J Harriss (Chairman), Mrs L Hempsall, Mrs D Hurst, Mr N Law, Mr R Perry, Mrs M Steed and Mrs P Watson




1.
ALSO PRESENT  John Walchester (Broadland District Council, Ross Ingham and Kate Pinnock (Ingham Pinnock Associates)
2.
APOLOGIES
     Mr A Hemmingway
3.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST IN ITEMS ON THE AGENDA AND REQUESTS FOR ANY DISPENSATIONS

None.
4.
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
Ross Ingham and Kate Pinnock gave a presentation on the process of preparing and applying for a Neighbourhood Plan.  It was proposed that Acle’s Neighbourhood Plan should include:

· Support for mixed residential and commercial properties along The Street
· Improvements to The Green with the reduction of roads in the area

· Support for cycle tracks in and around the village

· Support for good design for any new housing in the village, linking housing development to the BDC Pattern Book

John Walchester reminded the meeting that a Neighbourhood Plan (NP) cannot deviate from the Joint Core Strategy for the area and any controls over quality of housing would have to be justified.  A NP also requires a referendum in the NP area at which over 50% of those voting must vote in favour of the whole NP; it is therefore important to ensure the community supports the NP and public consultation is vital for the success of the NP.  
It was reported that where there is a NP in place then the Parish Council would receive 25% of the Community Infrastructure Levy from any new houses, rather than the 15% where there is no NP in place. The 15% would also be capped at £100 per house.  This makes it financial sense to draw up a NP.
The councillors agreed unanimously to prepare a Neighbourhood Plan.

The first step is to designate the area that the NP will cover. It was agreed that the area should be the civil parish of Acle.  

The application will be submitted to BDC.

Ingham Pinnock Associates estimated their costs to be £5,000 to put together a Community Team to prepare the NP, co-ordinate the process, write the NP with support from BDC, carry out all the public consultations and correspond with BDC.  It was agreed to accept this estimate.

It was agreed to have a report on the NP at every Parish Council meeting henceforth.

5.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

5.1
The clerk reported that David Burnett, Nigel Law and Rob Shepheard had offered to be Trustees for the Recreation Centre, nominated by the Parish Council.  This was noted with thanks.
6.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING - Monday, 25th March 2013.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.55 p.m.

Signed.....................................

Dated: 25th March 2013

Chairman

